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A good start has been made on replicating the mapping of populations of certain moorland species  to compare with the results from 2015. Whilst not all the squares have yet been covered it appears that Stonechat is holding it's population, and indeed might have increased it somewhat, the other long distance migrants, with the possible exception of Wheatear, are looking down in numbers, possibly significantly with some species. Thus Whinchat and Tree Pipit look to have lower populations than in 2015. Wheatear seem to be stable on the core squares for this species but some squares seem to be lacking compared to 2015. The two buntings are proving to be something of a problem as they were in 2015. Reed Bunting has still to appear in any numbers on territory and Yellowhammer is an enigma. At Dockwell Hole for example there were up to five males seen in the mornings a few weeks ago, now there is barely a bird to be seen, two other squares where the gorse has been burnt aren't holding any birds and yet other squares seem to have population levels close to that of 2015. At the same time there are more reports of this species on possibly suitable land further south in the parish.

Early breeding has taken place on the moor despite the cold conditions of recent weeks with Meadow Pipits carrying food for young on several squares and Stonechats doing likewise or indeed on a few squares there are already some fledged young. Off the moor the first juvenile Starlings have been seen.

Migration is still in evidence with a trickle of Swallows heading out over the moor on the 15th, also a female Marsh Harrier was seen tp pass east of the village on the same date at around 13:00 hrs. On the 12th an hour or so before the evening thunderstorm a Hobby was seen flying west to east between Dockwell Hole and Yalland with another over the village on the 13th and one on the western outskirts of the survey area on the 15th.

Reed Bunting numbers at a feeding site in the village have reportedly dropped right off but as noted above there is scant evidence of them returning to breeding sites and no song from those that have. Also in the village a pair of Sparrowhawks have to risk being challenged by a pair of Mistle Thrushes when going to and from their nest.
Green Hairstreak has been added to this years butterfly species seen so far.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
